
Press release: New charity
investigation: Jole Rider Friends

The Charity Commission, the independent regulator of charities in England and
Wales, has opened a new statutory inquiry into Jole Rider Friends, registered
charity number 1112914. The investigation was opened on 5 September 2017.

The charity’s objects are to advance education, in particular by providing or
assisting in the provision of facilities and equipment at educational
establishments in Africa.

The trustees have failed to submit their charity’s annual accounts on time
for the last two financial years; the charity is currently 257 days overdue
in submitting their 2016 accounts. The charity’s 2015 accounts contained an
independent examiner’s report which highlighted concerns surrounding
potentially unauthorised payments and the charity’s stock control.

The Commission has therefore opened a statutory inquiry to address
significant regulatory concerns with regard to the administration, governance
and management of the charity by the trustees.

The Commission stresses that opening an inquiry is not in itself a finding of
wrongdoing. The purpose of an inquiry is to examine issues in detail and
investigate and establish the facts so that the regulator can ascertain
whether there has been misconduct or mismanagement; establish the extent of
the risk to the charity’s property, beneficiaries or work; and decide what
action needs to be taken to resolve the serious concerns, if necessary using
its investigative, protective and remedial powers to do so.

It is the Commission’s policy, after it has concluded an inquiry, to publish
a report detailing what issues the inquiry looked at, what actions were
undertaken as part of the inquiry and what the outcomes were. Reports of
previous inquiries by the Commission are available on GOV.UK.

The charity’s details can be viewed on the Commission’s online charity search
tool.
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Notes to editors

The Charity Commission is the independent regulator of charities in1.
England and Wales. To find out more about our work, see our annual
report.
Search for charities on our online register.2.
Section 46 of the Charities Act 2011 gives the Commission the power to3.
institute inquiries. The opening of an inquiry gives the Commission
access to a range of investigative, protective and remedial legal
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